
 

 

  

Dear Provider Partners, 

We are pleased to write that the Fiscal Year 2023 Budget includes a $60M baselined 
enhancement for human service and legal service providers. 

The City is currently working on apportioning these funds to specific contracts and 
determining the usage of funds. The goal is to provide flexibility for these funds as long as 
they support the workforce. The funding will be awarded to nonprofit providers that have 
current contracts with the City of New York. In alignment with recommendations of the Joint 
Task Force to Get Nonprofits Paid On Time, the City is exploring new methods to get funding 
to providers as quickly as possible. As this work progresses, the City will keep you informed 
on next steps. 

We appreciate your ongoing partnership and recognize your consistent commitment to our 
City, especially during the pandemic. 

Sincerely, 

David Greenberg 
Deputy Director, New York City Office of Management and Budget 
 
Lisa Flores 
Director, Mayor’s Office of Contract Services and New York City Chief Contracting Officer 

 
 

Update on COVID-19:  

All New Yorkers 5+ can now walk up to get vaccinated without needing an appointment. Walk-up vaccination 
sites are open citywide. Additionally, you may book a vaccine appointment for you and any family member 
residing, working, or studying in New York City, by visiting the City’s vaccine finder here or calling 877-
VAX4NYC (877-829-4692). 

In the meantime, New Yorkers should continue to get tested for COVID-19! It's FREE, confidential and 
available at a location near you. Go to NYC.Gov/COVIDTest to find a convenient testing site 
today. #FightCOVIDNYC. 

  

 

 


